SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee


All Members of Finance and General Purposes Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee to be held on Monday 10th January 2011 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.











Susan M Foster
4th January 2011







Town Clerk
AGENDA

1. Apologies

2. To receive statutory declarations of interests from Members




(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)    Personal interests.
*3. Attendance by Jeanette Keyte and Steve Barrett from Central Bedfordshire Council to discuss possible arrangements for CCTV in  2011/12.

4.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
    










(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item).

(Copy attached)

5.  Minutes








To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 29th November 2010 as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 6th December 2010. 
6. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
See list attached.  (Copy attached)

7. Proposed Closure of Sandy Leisure Centre
To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
8. Gypsy and Traveller Development Plan Document
To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
9. Central Bedfordshire Council, Let’s Talk Together meetings
To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
10. Cemetery Chapel, request from Sandy Historical Research Group
To receive and consider a letter from the Sandy Historical Research Group, with regard to possible use of the Cemetery Chapel
11. Minutes of the Policies Sub-committee

To receive and consider the minutes of the meeting held on 8th December 2010. (Copy attached). 

12. Press release

*Exempt information – Public Bodies (Admission to Meeting) Act 1960 and Section (14) of the Local Government (Access to Information Act) 1985. The Press and Public are given notice that they may be requested to retire during consideration of this item.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	10/12/10

01/11


	CB/10/04099/ FULL

Mr G Holton

53a High Street

Sandy

SG19 1AG
	Full application for change of use of land and barn from agricultural to equestrian for personal/family use.  Refurbishment of stables within barn. Removal of old shelter at rear of barn and building of a tractor shed on east side of barn and a feed/bedding shelter on west side barn.  Location of two storage boxes for feed/hay (part retrospective) at land off Park Lane, Blunham, Beds.


	
	F&GP

10/01/11
	

	16/12/10

02/11
	CB/10/04356/ OUT

Bedsand Ltd

C/o Miss A Smedley

DLP Planning Ltd

4 Abbey Court 

Fraser Road

Priory Business Park

Bedford

MK44 3WH


	Outline: Residential development of up to 36 dwellings with access, parking, open space and associated works (all matters reserved except access and layout at land to the West of Station Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours Sandy Station and 12 Station Road, 3,5,7,9,11,13,15,17,19,21,23,25,27,29,31,33 & 35 Willow Rise, Sandy notified.
	
	F&GP

10/01/11
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	20/12/10

03/11


	CB/10/04457/ FULL

Mr & Mrs Galvin

41a St Neots Rd

Sandy

SG19 1LE


	Full application for Part Double and Part Single Storey Rear Extension with Juliette balcony at 41a St Neots Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 17,18,19 Westfield Gardens, 7,8 Banks Drive, 35a –e St Neots Road, Sandy notified.
	
	F&GP

10/01/11
	

	22/12/10

04/11


	CB/10/04503/ FULL

Mr & Mrs Welas

16 High Road

Beeston

SG19 1BA
	Full application for Single storey front, rear and side extensions and conversion of outbuildings at 16 High Road, Beeston, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 14, 18 High Road, 11 The Crescent, Beeston notified.
	
	F&GP

10/01/11
	

	23/12/10

05/11


	CB/TCA/10/ 00411

St Swithuns Lower School

Ivel Road

Sandy
	TCA: Prune four Lime trees and fell one Lime tree on land at the south western side of St Swithuns Lower School, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbour The Rectory, High Street, Sandy notified.
	
	F&GP

10/01/11
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 10.1.11
6. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
(a) Special items from the Revenue Account
Yara Complex Fertiliser



£1,600.00
The spring application has been completed, another will be applied in January.
(b) Capital Account

Sunderland Road Recreation Ground

Jenkins Pavilion Heating Controller
   £2,050.00
Frustratingly this is still awaited.

(c)Interest on Capital Account

Benches

3 x Replacement benches

  £1350.00


All three benches have been received and installed.
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 10.1.11
7. Proposed Closure of Sandy Leisure Centre

Central Bedfordshire Council have written to confirm that they are considering the closure of the Leisure centre and have now given a date for the proposed closure of 1st October 2011.

CBC have also convened a meeting of four stakeholders; the Town Council, Sandy Sports and Leisure Association, Sandy Upper School and Stevenage Leisure Limited which will be “used to provide information regarding the cost of the centre operation and to see if there are any other options that could be investigated that might achieve the same financial savings that has been identified by the facilities closure.”  

Because of the very short notice given over the Christmas period it was not possible to bring this to a meeting before now, however the Mayor and Deputy Mayor have indicated that they will attend, together with the Town Clerk.  This meeting is to take place on 11th January 2011, as is the meeting of the CBC Executive, where the Mayor is to present the petition against the reduction of any services at the Leisure Centre.
(Members are requested to indicate if they would like any action to be taken in this matter at present).
8. Gypsy and Traveller Development Plan Document
Central Bedfordshire Council have sent out their draft submission documents for the above plan for comment.

There are no plans for additional gypsy and traveller pitches that have an impact on Sandy, the nearest proposal being for an additional 3 pitches (total six) in Upper Caldecote.  However, the submission includes policies against which to determine future planning applications for gypsy and traveller related proposals on which Council may decide to comment (Copy attached).

(Members are requested to decide if they would like to comment on the proposals).
9. Central Bedfordshire Council, Let’s Talk Together meetings

The Unitary Authority has decided to replace the various Community Safety Forums across the area with meetings based on the Neighbourhood Police team areas.  The “Let’s Talk Together” meetings are meant to encompass any area of concern that a resident may have with services in their town.  The first meeting of the Biggleswade area will take place between 5 and 7 pm at Biggleswade Fire Station on 24th January 2011.

(Information only)

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Policies Sub-committee held on 8th December 2010 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 9.30 am.

Present: Cllrs White, Osborne and Pettitt
1.  Apologies were received from Cllr Blaine

2.  Grants issued by Town Council

The Clerk’s Report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.

Having taken into consideration the amounts disbursed in recent years and the benefits of being able to compare applications for funding it was:

Resolved to recommend: (a) That grant applications should be considered three times each year at Town Council meetings in May, September and January.

(b) That a budget of £6,000 should be agreed for 2011/2012, with £2,000 being available for each meeting.  Should the full £2,000 not be spent at a particular meeting the excess should be carried forward to the next.
3. Committees, Working Groups and Sub-Committees

A number of recommendations were made in order to streamline the workload of both staff and Council Members and also to reduce anomalies.

It was felt that  the composition of the Finance and General Purposes Committee and Planning, Parks and Open Spaces committee should be kept under review, but at the present time all Members should still make up the Committees. However, it was felt that financial anomalies should be addressed to speed up decision making, especially when urgent expenditure is needed.

Resolved to recommend: That Finance and General Purposes Committee and Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee should be given delegated powers to approve expenditure up to £5,000 on any one occasion.

It was recognised that because of the workload of Premises and Open Space Sub-committees, these two groups could not be easily amalgamated, but problems have arisen when overlapping responsibilities have meant confusion and delays in decision making.

Resolved to recommend: That Premises Sub-committee and Open Spaces Sub-committee should meet at the same time when they are considering the Cemetery and Chapel, Sunderland Road and the Jenkins Pavilion and Bedford Road Recreation Ground and the pavilion there.

It was thought that work of the Bridleway 8 Working Group was coming to an end as funding had become an issue.  However, there might be more work to be done with regard to the Sandcast Wood.

Resolved to recommend: That the Sandcast Wood area be included within the remit of Open Spaces Sub-committee.

It was felt that not all meetings needed Member input.

Resolved to recommend: That the TIC Management Sub-committee and Market Management Sub-committee become meetings of officers (with input from market traders) with half-yearly reports to Council.

Dog control enforcement would require much greater investment if the issue was to be taken further than it is at the moment.
Resolved to recommend: That the Enforcement Working Group is disbanded and the issue of dogs on the recreation grounds is dealt with by Open Spaces Sub-committee if necessary.

Given the possibility of CBC cuts in budget provision it was felt that a group may well be needed to look at implications and solutions for this.

Resolved to recommend: That if necessary a Leisure Services Working Group is formed and the Swimming Pool Working Group absorbed into that group.

With the introduction of CBC emergency strategy it was felt that the Emergency (Incorporating Flood Plan) Working Group should be disbanded.

Resolved to recommend: That the Emergency (Incorporating Flood Plan) Working Group should be disbanded.
Although Sandy Enhancement Group is not formally a sub-committee or working group of Council most of the members are now Councillors, including the Chairman and Vice-Chairman.  This group takes up probably more officer time than any other, with administration being needed for the “Best kept” competitions and for evening meetings among other things.  It was thought that its activities would naturally be scaled down, especially as the group no longer enters the Anglia in Bloom competition.  

Resolved to recommend: That it should be suggested to Sandy Enhancement Group that they meet quarterly in the future.
In addition the following items were considered:

Resolved to recommend:  (a) That the Allotment and Cemetries replacement Working Groups should amalgamate. 

(b) That the Youth Forum Working Group should disband.

(c) That each of the existing sub-committees and working groups  and any new groups consider the aims, objectives, parameters and duration of the group.
(Copy of Council structure, incorporating proposed changes attached)

4. Freedom of Sandy
Resolved to recommend:

That the draft (Copy attached) policy regarding the awarding of the title “Honorary Freeman or Freewoman of the Town” be considered by Town Council.

Sandy Town Council

“Honorary Freeman or Honorary Freewoman of the Town Policy”
By virtue of section 249(5) and (6) of the 1972 Local Government Act, as amended by the Local Democracy, Economic Development and Construction Act 2009, the Town Council is able to award a Title of Dignity to a person in recognition of significant contributions being made to the local community.  Sandy Town Council may award an “Honorary Freeman of the Town” or “Honorary Freewoman of the Town”.

The candidates must meet the following criteria:

· The nominee has been a Town Councillor but has now retired from this post and has made an outstanding contribution, or, rendered eminent service to the Council during their term of office.


or

· The nominee has made an outstanding contribution to the local community over a period of more than 25 years.

There is no limit to the number of nominations or holders of the title but the nature of the nomination criteria means that it is unlikely the honour will be bestowed frequently.  It is intended that the award will confer distinction.

When a nomination has been received it will be considered by a Special Meeting of the Town Council.  The motion must be approved by no less than two-thirds of the Members at the meeting.

Following the resolution that an award is to be made the title of “Honorary Freeman (or woman) of the Town” will be granted by the Town Mayor and the title holder presented with an address citing the grounds for the award.  The presentation will be made at the Annual Town Meeting.
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